

Memorial Town Hall, 1 Library Street, Georgetown, MA 01833

Ph. (978) 352-5755 □ Fax (978) 352-5727

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES

Blue Jeans App.

06/28/2021

6:00PM-General Meeting

Selectmen Present: *Douglas Dawes, Chair, Vice Chair Peter Kershaw, Amy E. Smith, and Gary Fowler.*

Others Present: *Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant.*

6:00PM Call to order

Pledge of Allegiance Douglas W. Dawes.

D. Dawes motioned to open the Board of Selectman meeting, seconded by P. Kershaw. Roll call vote was taken all in favor.

VOTES BY THE BOARD:

G. Fowler motion to the Board to rescind the following motion from their meeting held on June 21, 2021 in reference to American Legion Park, that due to recent and past events of overcrowding and public property destruction in consultation with the Chief of Police Don Cudmore, this being a matter that has come before this Board many times, that we the Board of Selectman and Selectwomen hereby order parking in the areas of American Legion park to be open only for Georgetown residents, and scheduled public events and parking be closed to non-residents, our priority is the safety of our residents and their property in Georgetown. We further order that a subcommittee will be formed and appointed for the implantation of plans, fees and or policy for a re-opening of said parking to the public by the end of FY22 (June 30, 2022, seconded by P. Kershaw. Roll call vote was taken all in favor to rescind previous vote.

A. Smith spoke on the current Traffic Committee and asked for clarification on their task as a committee, spoke on if the Town has already an existing committee why not use them do the same.

G. Fowler spoke on the charges for the Traffic Committee, G. Fowler will try and put something together for the next meeting on what he thinks the new subcommittee should be charged with their duties as a committee. G. Fowler thinks it might be good to reach out to the Camp Dennison group to see if anyone wants to apply just a thought. G. Fowler suggested Peter Durkee, Highway Supervisor would be great to have on the committee so that he may be to help identify where the parking lot ends and where the exact parking area is, plan and policy will be worked on to be able to re-open the park, -reach out to Camp Dennison's staff to see if someone wants to sit on this committee, the possibility of getting a kiosk machine could be some benefits for Camp Dennison just a thought.

P. Kershaw stated he thinks the task of this new subcommittee should be well documented and executed so that the Board will not be talking about it next year. again-policy set-signage-doing the best they can but no real rules -needs to be charged properly

D. Dawes stated that enforce will be the issue, suggested to speak with the Parks & Recreation Committee.

ADJOURNMENT:

G. Fowler moved a motion to adjourn with A. Smith moved to second the motion. The Board voted unanimously on a roll call vote. Meeting adjourned at 6:25 PM.